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	Agenda
1. Prayer

2. Chairperson’s remarks

3. Introductions and Apologies 

4. Adoption of the minutes of the previous meetings 

5. Project Implementation Progress Reports

6. New Reporting Template

7. Revised Budget

8. Government Restructuring Notice
9. Reporting on KPIs

10.COVID 19 Activities

11. Closing Remark
12. Date of Next Meeting



	
	Item
	Action LADDER

	1.
	Prayer

Mr. N. Nchunga opened the meeting with a word of prayer.

	

	2.
	Chairperson’s remarks – Mr. L. D. Molodi

The chairperson welcomed all to the meeting. He noted that Due to COVID 19 prevention restrictions, it has not been possible to hold TWG meetings monthly as scheduled. He further observed that the last TWG meeting was in February 2020. The Chairperson stated that as long as COVID 19 prevention restrictions remain in operation, TWG meetings will be held virtually.

For the benefit of those who were joining the meeting for the first time, the Chairperson reiterated that the UNDP supports the Government of Botswana with Access to Justice, Fulfilment of Human Rights & Empowerment of Women & Youth. He highlighted that annually, Government and the UNDP draw up a work plan which covers the period from January to December. He underscored the importance of the monthly TWG meetings as that is where implementing partners (ministries responsible for supported projects) plan their activities and give updates on their implementation status with the UNDP in attendance for guidance and support.

The Chairperson reflected that last year, the Government implementation rate was 64%, noting that there was a challenge of the whole of Government focusing on the country running its elections freely and fairly. He observed that due to the COVID 19 pandemic, performance for this year has definitely been affected. 

Penultimately, The Chairperson introduced Dr. Molefhe and Professor Molomo and further announced that Dr. Molefhe will be chairing the TWG meetings going forward.
Finally, the Chairperson stated that the objective of this meeting is to for implementing partners to report on progress in implementing their projects. 
 
	

	3.
	Introductions and Apologies

Attendees in attendance were noted.

	

	4.
	Adoption of the minutes of the previous meeting
Ms. N. Hirschfeld moved for the adoption of the minutes of the last meeting. Mr I. O. Mabongo seconded the adoption of the minutes as the true record of what transpired in the previous meeting. The minutes were therefore adopted. 

	

	5.
	Project Implementation Progress Reports
Ms. N. Hirschfeld gave guidance, stating that since the implementation partners submitted completed progress reporting templates, they should focus on communicating the challenges affecting their performance so that those present can assist with solutions. In addition, a brief overview of the project is to be given for the appreciation of those who are in attendance for the first time.
I) DCEC
A) Quality Management System (QMS) Project 

Ms. T. Itumeleng reported on the Quality Management System (QMS) Project, stating that its purpose is to ensure that there is a standardised system for the procedures of the DCEC. She stated that the project was on track, mentioning that there is a draft quality policy and a draft quality manual. Staff have also been sensitized.
B) Monitoring & Evaluation Project

Mr. L. Matthys reported on the monitoring & evaluation project, first highlighting that it is a result based performance management reporting tool. He stated that the there is a UNDP monitoring and evaluation specialist who was engaged to work on the project. Progress was however stalled by the COVID 19 travel restrictions.
Ms. Hirschfeld added to Mr. Matthys’s presentation and stated that the UNDP met with the DCEC following observations that the QMS Project contains a monitoring and evaluation component. There are therefore concerns as to whether there is a duplication of efforts. Efforts to compare the two systems were hampered by the inability of the QMS Project to complete in May 2020 due to COVID 19. On a pleasant note, Ms. Hirschfeld stated that permission has been granted to engage a local consultant in order to proceed with the project. 
C) Whistle Blowing Act
Ms. K. Mohutsiwa reported that the Whistleblowing Task Team held four (4) meetings so far, and that input has been given by Section 8 institutions. The challenge that was noted is that the project ought to have been completed in April 2020 but stalled due to lockdown. Finally, Ms. Mohutsiwa stated that the DCEC Director General is scheduled to pay the UN Resident Representative a courtesy call on 30 June 2020.
D) Anti-Corruption Policy
Ms. M. Molatodi reported that the DCEC plans to engage BIDPA again to review and update the draft policy. 

Ms. Hirschfeld commented, pleading for the Office of the President, through the National Strategy Office, to assist the DCEC to make progress on this matter. She noted that the UNDP has provided support by providing guidelines for policy formulation.

Mr. Molodi supported the further engagement of BIDPA with the hope that the guidelines for policy formulation will provide a policy of the required standard.  He advised that the Permanent Secretary and Minister (MOPAGPA) can be briefed so that they can provide guidance on the way forward.
Ms. Marron raised a concern on the delay to finalise the policy, stating that the same challenges are being experienced with the Disability policy. She underscored the need to include the projects for UNDP’s support to Government in the Ministry plans of the Implementing Partners.
II) LEGAL AID BOTSWANA
A) Website Re-design

Ms. S. Mbole reported that the project is on track.

B) Developing Videos for literacy
Mr. O. I. Mabongo reported that quotations have been sought and a workplan for the execution of the project has been developed. He requested that the project should be transferred to LAB so that LAB can procure the services for this project.
C) Criminal Legal Aid

Mr. Mabongo reported that Mr. Abankwa, the Consultant who has been engaged for this project, has been in consultation with LAB. LAB deferred the project to 2021 because most of the activities in it require workshops, physical engagements, conferencing, which are difficult to do at present because of COVID 19 restrictions. Mr. Mabongo stated that LAB will continue with non-budgetary components of the project, and by also finding ways of using non-contact methods.
Ms. Hirschfeld posed a question, observing that LAB and Coordinating Office for People with Disabilities both advertised for videos and LAB received three (3) quotes while COPWD received none. She asked if the bids received for LAB can be considered for COPWD?

Ms. Marron also posed a question, observing that Government is already providing criminal legal aid to juveniles and pro deo services. She asked why funding for this project could not be utilized for these already existing services, instead of deferring the funds?

Mr. Molodi advised that the Permanent Secretary (MDJS) and the Attorney General should be engaged to establish if there is consensus of extending criminal legal aid. He reflected that there was a benchmarking trip to Legal Aid South Africa, whose report was expected to contain recommendations which should have been debated to come up with a position which can be put before stakeholders or higher authorities in advocating for the extension of criminal legal aid.
Ms. Mbole agreed to the engagement of stakeholders as a pre-requisite step towards policy formulation or in developing the model to be used.

Ms. Marron commented that there was a steering committee established prior to the benchmarking, which can be engaged to work on the consultation.

Mr. Molodi advised that there should be a side meeting for UNDP, OP and LAB to resolve issues around this project.
III) COORDINATING OFFICE FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITY

Mr. T. T. Motingwa reported that the COPWD is still working on circulating the National Disability Framework, after which Cabinet approval will be sought.

Mr. Molodi commented that there was need for the Policy to go to Parrliament and Parliaments starts in two weeks’ time hence the policy should be submitted as immediately as possible.

IV) ATTORNEY GENERAL’S CHAMBERS
Mr. N. Mothoka reported that it had proved difficult to find a full time consultant to head the Law Reforms Unit. As a result, an Officer at F2 level was being recruited to head the unit. The A-G’s Chambers was therefore consulting with UNDP to engage a part-time consultant to assist with the strategy implementation. Terms of Reference for the consultant are complete.

Ms. Hirschfeld added that endorsement of the strategy was awaited and had to be done before implementation.
Ms. Marron asked whether the appointment of an officer at F2 to head the Law Reforms Unit will not necessitate the current structure to be re-worked?

Mr. Mothoka pointed out that the changes are administrative and the Department will deal with them.

V) HUMAN RIGHTS UNIT
A) Ombudsman Act

Ms. T. T. Mapodisi reported that the Amendment of the Ombudsman Bill was expected to form the business of the July Session of PArliamant. However, the A-Gs is yet to return the Draft Bill which was sent for further drafting in November 2019. 

Mr. Mothoka commented that since the Bill may make it into the November Parliament Session. Mr. Molodi however advised tht July is the law making session and it will be difficult to get the Bill debated in other sessions of Parliament.
Ms. Marron asked if the drafting of the Bill can be outsourced.  Ms. Mapodisi responded that the challenge faced with the Bill is not the lack of capacity to draft, but of ensuring that the Paris Principles are incorporated into the Bill. 

B) Human Rights Strategy & National Action Plan

Ms. Mapodisi reported that the process to develop the CHRSNAP have started with the advertisement of a consultant which closes on 26 July 2020. The National Coordinating Committee which is to work hand in hand with the consultant has also been established. 
VI) MINISTRY OF INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS & COOPERATION
A) National Reporting and Tracking Database (NRTD)
Ms. Mautle reported on the NRTD. She stated that the Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) has been finalized and shared with OHCHR. The latter has given feedback which is to be considered. Ms. Mautle Further reported that training on the NRTD is scheduled to be held on 24thb June 2020.
B). International Agreements Database

Ms. Mautle stated that a consultant has been contracted to work on the database and to have completed by 30th July 2020.

Mr. Molodi inquired whether the project will be completed by 30th July 2020. Ms. Hirschfeld answered, stating that the work of the consultant is at an advanced stage, noting that he is on 5/7 of his deliverables. She made an assurance that an extension will however e made for the consultancy work by 30th June 2020 to safeguard against the contract elapsing and UNDP having to start the procurement process afresh.  

VII) ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE
Ms. J. Dube reported on drafting of regulations for judges. She stated that on 2nf February, Judges finalized draft regulations and presented them to the Chief Justice. The draft was further shared with the Judicial Service Commission which discussed it on 12th June 2020. The raft is to be sent to the A-G’s Chambers for comments and ultimately submitted to His Excellency.
On a pleasant note, Ms. Dube stated that consultation was done at no cost therefore she was requesting for the fund which were allocated to this project to be used to publish a book on th Bungalow Principles. Ms. Hirschfeld responded that consideration will be made on publishing a book on the Bangalow Principles. However, the rule is that if funds are not utilized for the purpose for which funds were allocated, funds have to be deferred.

VIII) MINISTRY OF DEFENCE, JUSTICE & SECURITY
It was reported that the Consultant who is working on the sentencing policy is on track and that the project is expected to be completed in December 2020. The challenge which was nted is the inability to carry out consultations by way of meetings due to COVID 19.
Ms. Hirschfeld recommended the use of virtual platforms for consultations in order to make progress during the COVID 19 pandemic. Mr. Molodi supported the recommendation stating that the UNDP is available to assist with the setting up of virtual meetings.
      VIV) GOVERNMENT PRINTER
…Is working on the Terms of Reference for the development of the Website/ Portal for the online publishing of Government documents.
IX) DEPARTMENT OF GENDER
No report.

X) MYSC

No report

	DCEC to engage BIDPA to review policy.
Side meeting for UNDP, OP and LAB to resolve issues around the criminal legal aid project.
COPWD to submit policy to Parliament.



	6. 
	Reporting Template
Ms. Hirschfeld introduced a new reporting template which all implementing partner should use henceforth to report their progress. 

 
	

	7. 
	Revised Budget

Ms. Hirschfeld revealed that Government was t 32% expenditure rate as at current date. She advised implementing partners to use their allocated funds within the given time because non expenditure in the UN System equates to non- performance. She states that non expenditure by some implementing partners is what led to the revision of the current AWP.


	

	8. 
	Government Restructuring
The following changes were noted:

· At MIAC, the Deputy Permanent Secretary-Multilateral is now the one dealing with the UNDP;

· Head of Governance, Dr. Molefhe at MOPAGPA will now chair TWG meetings and co-cahir PSC meetings, replacing Mr. Molodi.
	

	9
	Reporting on KPIs

Deferred to next meeting because the National strategy offie is not in attendance.

	

	10
	COVID 19 Activities

Ms. Hirschfeld took the meeting attendants over activities done by the UNDP to partner in preventing the COVI 19.

	

	11.
	Closing Remarks

The Chairperson thanked all for attending the meeting. He pointed out that the way this meeting was conducted is the new way of doing business. He noted that this method is more convenient because attendeed attend from the comfort of their offices without the need to find meeting venues.
The Chairperson proceeded by congratulating all Implementing Partners on successful reporting. He stated that successes and challenges have been noted. And he urged the IPs to stay focused and expedite progress. He cautioned that COVID 19 should not be an excuse for not delivering, encouraging everyone to do their best. Finally, he urged all IPS to use the new reporting template.

	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting: To be Communicated.
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